
Civil servants hit by long-term pay freeze
 France 

An analysis of pay in the public sector reveals that the average civil servant has 
seen a cumulative loss of purchasing power of EUR 6000 since 2010 as public sector 
pay has failed to increase in line with prices. In the last nine years there have been 
just two increases in the index that sets civil servants' pay - only 0.6% in July 2016 
and the same amount in February 2017. Taking a longer perspective, 20 years ago 
around 10% of civil servants were paid in a range between the minimum wage and 
10% above the minimum wage. That percentage has almost doubled meaning that 
1 million civil servants now fall into this pay range.
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